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CHRISTINA UTRI 
PRINCIPAL 

 

Over and above the day to day activities of the school 
since our last newsletter students, families and staff have 
participated in the following: 
 

Year 9 First Aid Training 
Lunchtime Basketball 
Loaves and Fishes Foodbank visits 
VET Dance Night 
SACCSS Interschool Track and Field 
Year 9 Focus Groups 
Year 9 Camp 
 
I am sure that students and their families are very 
appreciative of all these opportunities and the time and 
energy that staff put into organising and offering these 
experiences.

http://www.crcstalbans.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.crcstalbans.catholic.edu.au/
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Royal Australian Chemical Institute 
“ART AND SCIENCE OF 
CRYSTAL GROWING”  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Earlier this year CRC St Albans competed 

in a Science Crystal growing competition. 

This competition was run by the Royal 

Australian Chemical Institute – a 

company who promote the importance 

of Chemistry to all areas of the public, 

education, industry and the 

government. 
 

We had a number of students that 

participated in the program from the start 

right to the very end. These students met 

regularly to develop the skills in growing 

crystals, observing their development and 

to submit their findings to RACI. 
 

RACI has awarded those students that 

participated with a certificate. 

Awards go to: 

Kim Huynh   Year 7 

Jessica Ruel   Year 7 

Tomas Carville  Year 7 

Matthew Pavic,   Year 7 

Robert Konc  Year 7 

Shermta Flomo  Year 7 

Fayelene Reyes  Year 7 

Benjamin Jansen  Year 7 

Jans Garay   Year 8  

During the term, 21 students from Year 

10 signed up to be involved in The 

Royal Australian Chemical Institute 

(RACI) 2014 Titration Stakes 

Competition. In total 240 teams across 

Victoria participated in the program. 

The competition was open to students 

in Years 10, 11 and 12.  Students 

worked in groups of three and the 

experimental work was carried out in 

our school laboratory. 
 

The aim of the competition was to 

determine the strength of a weak acid 

solution of unknown concentration by 

carrying out a series of acid-base 

titrations. Teams were ranked on how 

close they get to the actual concentration. 

By participating in the competition, 

students were able to practise their 

laboratory skills, develop their teamwork 

skills, use pipettes, burettes and other 

glassware, learn to recognise end-points 

and carry out simple calculations, all 

within a given timeframe of 2 hours.   

A huge congratulations is to be given to 

all students who participated in the 

competition. These students committed 

their valuable time to additional science 

classes run after school. Their enthusiasm 

and motivation towards the learning of 

Chemical Titrations as well as the 

competition itself is to be commended. It 

was a steep learning curve for all of those 

involved and extremely exciting to be 

part of this competition and we certainly 

hope it will be an event that we 

continue to take part in every year.  

The students involved were: 
 

• Michael Magtanong • Teresa Vu  

• Edmund Tuazon • Kristy Thinh 

• Gabrielle Victoria • Dion Truong 

• Cindy Lam • Julian Villasin 

• Dorothy Tang • Arwin Lee 

• Gabrielle Sanding • Blerta Gegaj 

• Frances Deen • Lucero Cuzcano 

• Queenie Nguyen • Christian Arjona 

• Martin Nguyen • Raymond Borg 

• Ruiz Binghay • Eiren Mendoza 

 Vivi Dang 
 

Special mention must also go towards our 

own top performing team, comprising of 

Frances Deen, Lucero Cuzcano and 

Queenie Nguyen whose efforts were 

ranked 6th overall against all Year 10 

Victorian teams that competed! A 

fabulous effort. A special thank-you is 

also extended to Mrs Josephine Lowe, 

whose preparation, knowledge and 

learning time towards the  competition 

was very much valued and appreciated.  
 

MERIT AWARDED TO :- 
 

Matthew Pavlic Year 7  
Anita Doan Year 8  
Jennifer Rios Year 8 
Madelyn Ruel Year 8 
Carolinh Lamb Year 8 
Daniel Mendez Year 8 
 

 

CREDIT AWARDED TO :- 
 

Tomas Carville Year 7 
Kathleen Mendoza Year 8 
Diana Bui Year 9 
Eiren Mendoza Year 10 
 

DISTINCTION AWARDED TO :- 

Betty Vu Year 9 

 

Earlier this term, 28 students across Year 7-10 participated in 
the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools 
(ICAS) competition. Commonly referred to as the UNSW tests, 
ICAS is unique, being one of the most comprehensive  
academic assessments available for primary and secondary 
school students. Whilst all students are to be congratulated on 
their performance, special mention goes towards the following 
students who achieved the following rewards: 

In particular, congratulations to Betty Vu whose result 
was in the top ten percentile of Australia.  
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 Matters 

Wednesday Morning Mass Roster  
 

Special thanks to Mrs MacDonald and the year 8’s for 

leading us in the final mass for the term. It was so 

wonderful to see everyone there. 

Mass roster for term 4  
 

TERM 4  

8th October Sacred Heart  

15th October CRC 8 Orifici - MCS 

22nd October Sacred Heart  

29th October CRC 9 Deakin and  10 O Connell - DIO 

5th November CRC 9 Hughes - MFA 

12th November CRC 10 Mannix - MDO 

19th November Sacred Heart  

26th November Sacred Heart  

3rd December Sacred Heart  

REFLECTION 
FOR YOUNG PEOPLE 
by Lisa-Marie Calderone-Stewart 

    

The parable of the vineyard owner and the 

workers doesn’t always play out in the real 

world as cleanly as we might wish it to. It 

often bothers us. 

Would it bother you if you worked at a car 

wash or a bakery all day, and another young 

person who showed up an hour before closing 

time received the same pay as you did? Why 

or why not? 

Would it bother you if you worked for a week 

typing up a wonderful English essay, and 

received an A for your work, and then you 

found out that someone else who scribbled 

their essay on scrap paper during the lunch 

break and handed it in late also received an A? 

Why or why not? 

If we work hard and do well, why are we 

jealous if someone else does well also – 

especially if we think that they have not 

worked as hard as we have? 

This parable is not exactly about an effective 

workplace or school policy. It’s really about 

the way God forgives. If we have a small sin, 

we are forgiven. If we have a really huge sin, 

we are forgiven just as much. 

Does the ‘equal forgiveness for the unequal sin’ policy seem 

easier to take or harder to take than the ‘equal pay for unequal 

work’ or the ‘equal grade for unequal work’ policy? Explain. 

 

Reflecting on the Gospel 
Mt 20:1-16  

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Matthew 

Why are you jealous because I am generous?  

Jesus said to his disciples: ‘The kingdom of heaven is 

like a landowner going out at daybreak to hire workers 

for his vineyard. He made an agreement with the 

workers for one denarius a day, and sent them to his 

vineyard. Going out at about the third hour he saw 

others standing idle in the market place and said to 

them, “You go to my vineyard too and I will give you a 

fair wage.” So they went. At about the sixth hour and 

again at about the ninth hour, he went out and did the 

same. Then at about the eleventh hour he went out and 

found more men standing round, and he said to them, 

“Why have you been standing here idle all day?” 

“Because no one has hired us” they answered. He said 

to them, “You go into my vineyard too.” In the evening, 

the owner of the vineyard said to his bailiff, “Call the 

workers and pay them their wages, starting with the 

last arrivals and ending with the first.” So those who 

were hired at about the eleventh hour came forward 

and received one denarius each. When the first came, 

they expected to get more, but they too received one 

denarius each. They took it, but grumbled at the 

landowner. “The men who came last” they said “have 

done only one hour, and you have treated them the 

same as us, though we have done a heavy day’s work in 

all the heat.” He answered one of them and said, “My 

friend, I am not being unjust to you; did we not agree 

on one denarius? Take your earnings and go. I choose 

to pay the last-comer as much as I pay you. Have I no 

right to do what I like with my own? Why be envious 

because I am generous?” Thus the last will be first, 

and the first, last.’  
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Someone Once Said . . . 

"The man who does not 

read good books 

has no advantage over the man who 

cannot read them. "  

- Mark Twain 

Learning  

Matters 

Riddles & Learning fun 
 

1 Two men are trekking across the desert and find a 100 

kg watermelon laying out in sun. 99 percent of the 

watermelon’s weight is water. After laying out in the 

sun for a few hours, 98 percent of the watermelon’s 

weight is water. 

How much water evaporated? 
 

2 What occurs twice in a lifetime, but once in every year, 

twice in a week but never in a day? 
 

3. Homemade Lollypop Sticks  -  A fun science experiment 

using only 3 ingredients, that you can eat! 
 

You will need: 

2-3 cups white sugar 

1 cup water 

Food colouring 
Flavouring (optional) I had some ‘Bubblegum Essence’ so I 

used that 

You will also need: 

Jars/champagne flutes 

Pegs 

Skewers 

Large saucepan 
 

Method 

Add your water to the saucepan and bring to the boil. 

Start adding the sugar a 1/2 cup at a time, until it no longer 

dissolves (making a saturated sugar solution). The more sugar 

you add, the longer it will take to dissolve. Be patient and try to 

get as much to dissolve as possible. 

Add a few drops of your favourite flavouring. 

Take the mixture off the heat and allow to cool (about 15 mins.). 

While you are waiting, take a plate and add some sugar to it. Get 

your skewers and dip them into the liquid sugar mixture then dip 

it into the plain sugar to coat the stick. This will give your Lolly

-pop something to ‘grow on’. Let them dry for a few minutes 

until they are completely dry – if they are still too wet when you 

put them into the hot sugar solution, all of the sugar coating will 

fall off, and the new crystals will have nothing to grow on.  

Set out your champagne flutes/jars and add a few drops of food 

colouring to the bottom of each. 

Take your sugary skewers & place a peg at the top of each and 

place into the glasses (make sure they do not touch the bottom 

or sides as this will hinder the ‘growing process’. 

Now it’s time to be patient. The crystals will start growing in 2 

– 3 days, but depending on how big you want your Lollypop 

sticks will depend on how long you will need to keep them in 

the glasses (we let ours grow for 2 weeks). 

You will have fun checking in on the lollypops to see 

how much they grow each day! 

LIVE THE DREAM 

CRC (Sydenham) ITALY 2015 
 

Italy excursion with CRC Sydenham can be taken 

in either of the following options: 

Option 1 - 

25 march—11 April 2015 

Option 2 - 

(Homestay) 

25 march—19 April 2015 

 

All Year 11 & 12 Hospitality, Art, Italian and RE students 

(2015) are welcome to attend. 

 

$6135* 
Based on 25 people 

*subject to change 

$600 deposit due 6 October 2014. 

For further enquiries, email: Italy@crcsydenham.net 

http://www.homemadesimple.com/en-ca/foodandrecipes/pages/make-your-own-rock-candy.aspx
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Matters 
family 

Communicating with 
teenagers 
Take an interest in 

their interests. 
When you and your teenager are seemingly worlds 
apart it makes a huge difference if you have 
something in common, whether it's a shared love of 
music, sport or even shopping. This gives you 

something to talk about and builds a great deal of goodwill. 
BY Michael Grose, Parenting expert - http://www.parentingideas.com.au/ 

SCHOOL FEES 

All families should have received 

their school fee statements with their 

balance payment for the year.   We 

encourage all families to finalise 

their term fee payments before the 

end of this term. Should you have 

any difficulties please do not hesitate 

to contact Mrs. Anne Ross  at the 

college on 93662544. 

KEY DATES 2014 
 

Please mark these important 

college dates in your diary. 
 

TERM 4 

Growing Up Online 
 

Susan McLean, author of Sexts, Texts and Selfies : How to keep 
your children safe in the digital space, will host Growing up 
Online, a cyber-safety seminar for parents and carers at the 
locations listed below, from 7.00pm —9.00pm. 
 

Ms McLean has previously presented at CRC St Albans and is an engaging, 
knowledgeable and informative speaker. 
The seminars will include information on how children and teenagers are 
using the internet, potential online dangers and safety tips. 
 

Growing Up Online 
presented by Susan McLean 

 

‘What Susan doesn’t know about Cybersafety is not worth knowing, 

Brilliant, dynamic and entertaining presentation.’ 
Dr Michael Carr-Gregg, adolescent psychologist 

 

7.00pm  -  9.00pm 
 

Tuesday 7 October - Melton Library & Learning Hub 

  31 McKenzie St Melton 
 

Wednesday 8 October  - Westwaters Hotel 
  10—20 Lake Street Caroline Springs 
 

Thursday 9 October -  Victoria University Sunshine Convention Centre 

    460 Ballarat Road Sunshine 
 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL  —  LIMITED SPACES 
 

For bookings contact Lea Lucas: lea.lucas@bmllen.com.au or 9361 9306 
www.cybersafetysolutions.com.au 

http://www.cybersafetysolutions.com.au/
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Sydenham 

Inter-House Chess 
Tournament 
Over the past 5 weeks students have been taking part 

every Friday in the inter house chess tournament. The 

competition ran as a knock out and the winners will 

gain points for their house to go towards the 

William’s Cup. The grand final was very intense 

between Lorenzo Atonio and Daniel Mendez and the 

play off for 3rd place was between Frances Deen and 

Martin Nguyen. Congratulations to Daniel Mendez for 

winning the competition.  

SACCSS Tennis Tournament 
On Friday 5th September that SACCSS Tennis Tournament was held at 

Melbourne Park. All students played well and enjoyed a fun day of 

competition. Congratulations to Adam Richardson and Patrick Maique for 

making the grand final against Caroline Chisholm Catholic College. They 

put up a great fight but unfortunately lost in a tie breaker 4 games to 3.  


